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FISCAL NOTE, 82ND LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

March 28, 2011

TO: Honorable Troy Fraser, Chair, Senate Committee on Natural Resources 

FROM: John S O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB1151 by Jackson (Relating to notice of utility rate increases.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would change the requirement for a natural gas utility to provide notice of certain rate 
increases via newspaper publication to an optional form of notice, and it would create a new option for 
a natural gas utility to provide notice of a rate increase via email. Currently, there is an exception to 
the publication requirement for municipalities with a population under 2,500. According to the 
Railroad Commission gas utilities are currently required to provide four weeks of newspaper notice of 
rate increases affecting any municipality with a population of 2,500 or more, without exception. Upon 
passage of the bill, published notice of the rate increase would become optional for entities serving 
such municipalities.

The bill's passage is not expected to result in any fiscal implications to the Railroad Commission. 

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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